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PROPERTY SIZE: ± 10.92 Acres, Tax Parcel #7-253-016. 

LOCATION: Brogdon Road. 

 

FINDINGS OF FACT 
Gaultney Development Company, LLC submitted a variance application requesting to allow metal as a 
building material with a finished front facade. 
 
Much of the city’s HM-1 zoning is concentrated on Brogdon Road. The proposed business is consistent 

with surrounding development and the city’s land use plan.   

The applicant has requested to use metal on a portion of the building exterior.  Section 608 of the Zoning 

Ordinance only allows brick, stone, glass and stucco/EIFS in the HM-1 District, therefore a variance is 

required.  Per section 608, “These guidelines are intended to enhance the visual aspect and livability of 

the entire city. These guidelines will foster architectural diversity and interest, yet achieve and maintain a 

consistent, durable and pleasing aesthetic/visual quality.” 

 

 

Multiple buildings fronting Brogdon Road use metal on their side and rear facades.  And at least one 

building is metal on all sides.  The applicant’s proposed design uses a combination of brick and dark 

colored metal on the front and sides of the office section of the building.  The rear warehouse portion of 

the building is proposed to be entirely metal. 

 

VARIANCE CRITERIA 

1. Are there extraordinary and exceptional conditions pertaining to the particular property in question because of 
its size, shape or topography? 
No. 

2. Does application of the ordinance to this particular piece of property create an unnecessary hardship? 
Potentially. While the architectural design standards are intended to achieve and maintain a 
consistent, durable and pleasing aesthetic. Many of the surrounding properties have been 
developed at different times resulting in a highly variable viewshed. 

3. Are there conditions peculiar to this particular piece of property involved?    
No. 

4. Are these conditions the result of any actions of the property owner? 
No. 

5. Would relief, if granted, cause substantial detriment to the public good or impair the purpose or intent of this 
ordinance? 
No, the proposed elevations do a nice job of incorporating traditional masonry building 
materials at the front of the building where visitors and passersby are more likely to interface 
with or observe the arrangement of materials while taking advantage of the economical 
benefits of using exterior metal wall panels for the rear / shop portion of the building. 












